SPECIAL EXAM TWO 2022

ENGLISH

Time allowed: 2 hours 15 minutes

Random No.	Personal	
	No.	

District:	Stream:			
Candidate's Signature:				
Candidate's Name:				

Read the following instructions carefully.

- This paper is made up of two Sections: A and B
- Section A, Sub section 1 has 30 questions (30 marks) and Sub section II has 20 questions. (20 marks)
- 3. Section B has 50 questions (50 marks)
- Attempt ALL questions. All answers to both Section A and B MUST be written in the spaces provided.
- ALL answers must be written in blue or black ballpoint or ink. Only diagrams and graphs work must be done in pencil.
- Unnecessary alteration of work will lead to loss of marks.
- Any handwriting that cannot be easily read may lead to loss of marks.
- NO calculators are allowed in the examination room.

FOR EXAMINERS USE ONLY					
QN. NO.	MARK	SIGN			
1-5					
6 - 15					
16 - 19	T T ST				
20 – 21					
22 – 24					
25 – 27	1.5.8.5				
28 – 30	1, 1, 1				
31 – 50					
51		*** + 1 + 1 + 1 + 1 + 1 + 1 + 1 + 1 + 1			
52					
53					
54		1 1 77 12 2			
55					
TOTAL	-, -				

Page 1

SECTION A:

	descions 1 to 5, complete the sentences with a suitable word.
1.	Ema or Juliet eats chocolate.
2.	The quins have shared the cake themselves.
3.	They have not gone to town five days.
4.	Do you know Kayongo lives?
5.	The sun rises the east.
<u>In</u>	questions 6 to 15, use the correct form of the words in brackets to
	nplete the sentences.
6.	The boy was expelled from school. (trouble)
7.	Sarah did her work so as to watch her movie. (hurry)
8.	Kamusu was in our class. (nine)
9.	Our classrooms are very (space)
10.	One should prepare well for holiday. (self)
11.	If I a goat, I would eat grass. (to be)
12.	The cows that were by lightning died instantly. (strike)
13.	Very few turned up for the last exam. (examine)
14.	Hundreds of holidaymakers had a lot of at Lido Beach. (fun)
15.	Most girls are very beautiful. (Sudan)
For	numbers 16 and 17, arrange the given words in alphabetical order.
16.	money, made, man, mad
17.	plan, planet, plane, plant
<u>In c</u>	questions 18 to 20, write the given short forms in full.
18.	I'm
19.	UNEB
20.	PTO
© 20	22 GHA
Se #457	Page 2



 21. It's		ach of the questions 21 and 22, use each word in a sentence to show you know the difference in their meaning.
In each of the questions 23 and 24, rearrange the given words to form a correct sentence. 23. this topic is How! Interesting 24. always she food everyday prepares. For questions 25 to 27, write the plural of the given words. 25. bookshelf 26. hippopotamus 27. son-in-law In questions 28 to 30, rewrite the sentences giving one word for the underlined group of words. 28. I always go to the place where animals are slaughtered to check on my uncle. 29. They are going to be among the people to speak in support of the motion during a debate, next week. 30. The boy crossed the road with care. In questions 31-50, rewrite the following questions as instructed in brackets. 31. The boys started digging at 9:00a.m. It is 1:00p.m. now and they are still digging. (Rewrite using:) 32. Our teachers taught us very well. We have failed the final examinations. (Begin: In spite)		
this topic is How! Interesting 24. always she food everyday prepares. For questions 25 to 27, write the plural of the given words. 25. bookshelf 26. hippopotamus 27. son-in-law In questions 28 to 30, rewrite the sentences giving one word for the underlined group of words. 28. I always go to the place where animals are slaughtered to check on my uncle. 29. They are going to be among the people to speak in support of the motion during a debate, next week. 30. The boy crossed the road with care. In questions 31-50, rewrite the following questions as instructed in brackets. 31. The boys started digging at 9:00a.m. It is 1:00p.m. now and they are still digging. (Rewrite using:since) 32. Our teachers taught us very well. We have failed the final examinations. (Begin: In spite)	22.	It's
For questions 25 to 27, write the plural of the given words. 25. bookshelf 26. hippopotamus 27. son-in-law In questions 28 to 30, rewrite the sentences giving one word for the underlined group of words. 28. I always go to the place where animals are slaughtered to check on my uncle. 29. They are going to be among the people to speak in support of the motion during a debate, next week. 30. The boy crossed the road with care. In questions 31-50, rewrite the following questions as instructed in brackets. 31. The boys started digging at 9:00a.m. It is 1:00p.m. now and they are still digging. (Rewrite using:since) 32. Our teachers taught us very well. We have failed the final examinations. (Begin: In spite)	corr	ect sentence.
 25. bookshelf	24.	always she food everyday prepares.
26. hippopotamus	For	questions 25 to 27, write the plural of the given words.
27. son-in-law	25.	bookshelf
In questions 28 to 30, rewrite the sentences giving one word for the underlined group of words. 28. I always go to the place where animals are slaughtered to check on my uncle. 29. They are going to be among the people to speak in support of the motion during a debate, next week. 30. The boy crossed the road with care. In questions 31-50, rewrite the following questions as instructed in brackets. 31. The boys started digging at 9:00a.m. It is 1:00p.m. now and they are still digging. (Rewrite using:) 32. Our teachers taught us very well. We have failed the final examinations. (Begin: In spite	26.	hippopotamus
 underlined group of words. 28. I always go to the place where animals are slaughtered to check on my uncle. 29. They are going to be among the people to speak in support of the motion during a debate, next week. 30. The boy crossed the road with care. In questions 31-50, rewrite the following questions as instructed in brackets. 31. The boys started digging at 9:00a.m. It is 1:00p.m. now and they are still digging. (Rewrite using:since) 32. Our teachers taught us very well. We have failed the final examinations. (Begin: In spite) 	27.	son-in-law
 I always go to the place where animals are slaughtered to check on my uncle. They are going to be among the people to speak in support of the motion during a debate, next week. The boy crossed the road with care. In questions 31-50, rewrite the following questions as instructed in brackets. The boys started digging at 9:00a.m. It is 1:00p.m. now and they are still digging. (Rewrite using:) Our teachers taught us very well. We have failed the final examinations. (Begin: In spite) 	_	
during a debate, next week. 30. The boy crossed the road with care. In questions 31-50, rewrite the following questions as instructed in brackets. 31. The boys started digging at 9:00a.m. It is 1:00p.m. now and they are still digging. (Rewrite using:) 32. Our teachers taught us very well. We have failed the final examinations. (Begin: In spite)		I always go to the <u>place where animals are slaughtered</u> to check on my uncle.
In questions 31-50, rewrite the following questions as instructed in brackets. 31. The boys started digging at 9:00a.m. It is 1:00p.m. now and they are still digging. (Rewrite using:since) 32. Our teachers taught us very well. We have failed the final examinations. (Begin: In spite)	29.	
31. The boys started digging at 9:00a.m. It is 1:00p.m. now and they are still digging. (Rewrite using:since) 32. Our teachers taught us very well. We have failed the final examinations. (Begin: In spite)	30.	The boy crossed the road with care.
digging. (Rewrite using:since) Our teachers taught us very well. We have failed the final examinations. (Begin: In spite)		
(Begin: In spite)	31.	
(Begin: In spite)	32.	Our teachers taught us very well. We have failed the final examinations.
Page 2		(Begin: In spite)
	6.20	22 GHA Page 3

Ι	intend to go for my holiday. (Rewrite the sentence beginning: My)
	the party began as soon as the bride and bride groom arrived. Begin: Hardly)
T	ina has an envelope,? (supply a suitable tag)
Α	Il the candidates came late for the early bird season. (Begin: None)
	Sussessing the first state of the second state
T	The man enveloped the letter after writing it. (Begin: Having)
<u>-</u>	Iulyangana is cleaning the examination's room.
(Rewrite the sentence ending:Mulyangana.)
	Why have you broken my cups, Shannell?" asked Ketra. Begin: Ketra asked)
	the driver came at 12:00p.m. to pick us. We finished preparing ourselves at :00a.m. (Rewrite beginning: By the time)
I	is a long way from Kabale to Kampala. (Rewrite the sentence using:far.
_ C	bama is very weak. Obama cannot fight Bizindoli.
(Rewrite the sentence using:enough)
_	
GI	IA Page 4

_	
7	The candidates are very bright. (Begin: How!)
	The debate chairperson did not come so the debate did not take place. (Begin: Since)
ŀ	Kiconco will go to the beach if she completes the house chores.
((Begin: Unless)
(Children become wise as they continue to learn.
((Begin: The, the)
ŀ	Kannungu is not only a mountainous area but also very cold.
((Rewrite as two separate sentences.)
-	Atwijukire Joshua prefers writing friendly letters to writing official letters
((Rewrite the sentence using:interested)

SECTION B: 50 marks

Questions 51 to 55 carry ten marks each.

51. Read the passage below and then answer, in full sentences, the questions that follow.

Nkinzi a Hima girl, like other Hima girls, looks after her father's cattle during holidays. This activity keeps her out of home from dawn to dusk. One morning, Nkinzi could not find her skin sandals. This type of sandals are worn by cattle herders, to guard their feet against horns and sharp stones. She therefore went barefoot to the grazing area.

Nkinzi is a person who enjoys her job, but on this particular day, it was different. Her feet were badly pricked by thorns. Worse still, they were hurt by sharp stones too. As a result, they could not move any more so she sat under a tree to rest and fell <u>asleep</u>. The cattle were grazing near a maize garden. They <u>invaded</u> this garden and destroyed part of the crops.

At this time, the owner of the garden noticed the animals. He rushed to the scene but it was too late to save part of his crops. He was too shocked to say a word! He angrily chased the animals out of his garden.

Nkizi was immediately awoken up by the footsteps of the running cattle. She then asked him where he was taking the animals. Without a word, the angry man hit her with a stick and she collapsed. "So, these are your cattle?" he asked "Look at my garden!" Nkizi realized her mistake and painfully said, "Excuse me sir, I am sorry. Look at my feet full of thorns. They are so painful that I am unable to run after the animals. My sandals got lost at home. Please forgive me."

Mafuta then felt pity and said, "I am sorry. I see that it was not your fault. I shall meet your father and talk to him about my destroyed crops."

Questions

© 2022 GHA

(a)	What do Hima girls do according to the passage?
(b)	What shows that Nkinzi is a school going child?
(c)	According to the passage, which people wear skin sandals?
(d)	Why did Nkinzi find looking after cattle more difficult that day?
(e)	What happened to Nkinzi when she sat under a tree?
(f)	How did Mafuta express his anger?
(g)	Could Mafuta save his crops by the time he rushed to the garden?
(h)	Give the opposite of asleep.

Page 6

CS CamScanner

(i)	Write another word or group of words to mean "invaded".
(j)	Suggest a suitable title for the passage.
52.	Read the notice below and answer the questions about it in full sentences. POLICE NOTICE ALL VEHICLES ARE NOT ALLOWED TO PARK HERE. THE SPACE IS NOT ENOUGH. SO, GO STRAIGHT TO THE PARKS CREATED IN TOWN. ANYONE FOUND HAVING COMMITTED THIS OFFENCE WILL PAY A FINE OF SHS.
	50,000 IN CASH OR BE IMPRISONED IMMEDIATELY! MUSANA DAVID SPOKES-PERSON TRAFFIC POLICE 12 TH JULY, 2022.
Que	<u>estions</u>
a)	What is the notice about?
b)	Why are vehicles not allowed to park in that space?
c)	Where should vehicles park?
d)	What will be done to someone who is found parking in that space?
e)	How much will one who parks in that space pay?
f)	If the offender does not pay, what will be done to him /her?
g)	Who wrote the notice?
h)	When was the notice written?
© 202	Page 7

Give a word or	group of	words to	mean	the	same a	s the	underlined	words
in the notice.	11 -							

i)	offence	

j)	imprisoned	
,	•	

53. Study the bank pay-in-slip below carefully and answer the questions about it in full sentences.

SCHOOL COPY PAY-IN-SLIP STANBIC BANK

Date: 18th September, 2021

Credit: WATOTO CHURCH OF UGANDA P/S-KAKOOGE

P.O Box 2752, KAMPALA

Tel: 0414 283895, mob: 0772888788 Pupils ID NO. (MUST FILL) P 313 Pupil's name: Wapoka Jimmy.

Year: 2016

Class: P.5 Term III

Item	Notes	Amount
Tuition fee	50,000/=	500,000/=
Swimming	20,000/=	60,000/=
Registration	10,000/=	10,000/=
Dev't fee	5,000/=	5,000/=
Uniform fee	110,000/=	110,000/=
Medical fee	3,000/=	3,000/=
Study tour fee	100/=	1000/=
Bank charge	17	2,000/=
Total		690,000/=

a)	For which	bank is	the above	pay-in-slip?
----	-----------	---------	-----------	--------------

b)	When	was the	money	deposited?
----	------	---------	-------	------------

- c) Whose fees was paid?
- d) In which school is the pupil?

write the p	oupils ID no.
In which cla	ass is Jimmy?
Where is th	ne school found?
Write the a	mount of money paid in words?
Who depos	sited this money according to the above information?
How many	fifty thousand-shilling notes were paid on tuition fees?
There are no secondly, it They includ But Daily Mandally, it confired from Thirdly, it have all, it has been seen all the	reading these newspapers. many newspapers in Uganda today. It has amusing cartoons that even children love a lot. Ide; Daily Monitor, New vision, Etop, Bukedde among others. Idenitor is most liked.
СНА	Page 9

Ima	agine you study at Lucky View Academy, P.O. 713 Box 713 Kabimbiri,
a le	etter to the Head teacher of Sky View Secondary School, P.O. Box 717
	pimbiri, applying for a vacancy in senior one. In your letter, mention y
	, age and that you passed your Primary Leaving Examination in Divisi
One	e. Give also one responsibility you held at your former school.
-	
-	
-	

© 2022 GHA Page 10